
Becky Dahl 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

As discussed 
Ron 

Ron Martin 
Tuesday, July 23, 2013 4:26 PM 
John Brown 
Fw: Shield 

Sent from Blackberry Mobile Device 

From: Dave Barrow [mailto:dave@bltconstruction.com] 
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 05:17 PM 
To: Ron Martin 
Cc: pwaddell@bltconstruction.com <pwaddell@bltconstruction.com> 
Subject: RE: Shield 

Ron 

CJI0006198 

~ct ~o.lO · 

This topic was brought up by us to Ed Houghton, Marjory Leonard, and Larry Irwin and roughly 7-8 other city staff 
members as well as Sprung and ourselves that were at this meeting at city hall way back before the building was being 
erected. The Aluminum shield was one of the topics at the meeting. At the time when discussed the consensus was the 
town was not a high vandalism area and the membrane was harder to get threw than simply breaking the glass in a door. 
We suggested doing the requirements in behind the fabric incase you wanted later it would make it easier to install but it 
just was not in the budget and as a group it was decided that if somebody wants into the structure they will get in weather 
the Sprung shield was on or not. This is an extra cost to add to the building and we can install there are just a few extra 
steps involved in doing this after the building is finished. The person or persons that broke in cut them substantially trying 
to get in as blood was all over the entry and the exits of the building. I believe a rock to the window would have been a lot 
easier than the route they chose they just thought it would be an easy entry. At the end of the day if somebody wants in 
the building they will get in. 

Thanks 

David Barrow 
Vice President 
BLT Construction Service Inc. 

Office: 416-755-2505 ext 35 
Fax:416-755-9828 
dave@bltconstruction.com 

From: Ron Martin [mailto:rmartin@collinqwood.ca] 
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 11:19 AM 
To: 'Dave Barrow' 
Cc: pwaddell@bltconstruction.com 
Subject: Shield 

Hi Dave 
As a result of the recent vandalism at the pool I have been asked to comment on why there is no aluminum shield on the 
building as originally presented to Council. 
This was before I became involved with the project however I would appreciate any comments that you could provide as 
to when and why the shield was deleted. 
Thanks 



-~. I"" 

Becky Dahl 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Dave: 

Ed Houghton 
Monday, July 22, 2013 2:56 PM 
'Dave Barrow' 
FW: Shield 

CJI0006198 

We had a conversation about the "Sprung Shield" as you indicated but the group was much larger than you have 
suggested. As we discussed, the membrane that we purchased was very robust in itself and that anyone wanting to cut 
into it would certainly have to work at it. As well, we discussed that anyone wishing to break into the building has other 
opportunities including the glass doors and less opportunity through the membrane since there would be bleachers, 
concrete walls etc. in the way. We also discussed that any building can be broken into. The discussion then went to the 
cost, which was substantial, then to the amount of vandalism expected, which we felt was less and finally that it can be 
installed after the fact if vandalism proved to be an issue. I don't recall that it was going to be significantly more after the 
fact as you have noted. 

I'm hoping that you remember my points and you revise your comments since this will be an issue. 

Respectfully ......... Ed 

Mr. Ed Houghton, President &'. CEO, Callus PowerStream Corp. 
&'.Collingwood Public Utilities 

---... ...---.... 
~Co,l'i~ 

"--"" - <..;../ . "" 

P.O. Box 189, 43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood, ON, L9Y 3Z5 
Phone: 705-445-1800, ext. 2222 
Fax: 705-445-2549 
Email: ehoughton@collus.com 

www.colluspowerstream.ca 

Important Notice: This message is intended only for the use of the person to whom it is addressed, and may contain information 
which is privileged and confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that distribution or copying this 
message is strictly prohibited. If you received this inJnor, please notify the sender and delete the original message and attachments. 

- ---·--------···--- .. --·- ·- ·---·-------,·-- ----------------- .. ·-------·--------
From: Ron Martin 
Sent: July-22-13 2:22 PM 
To: Ed Houghton; Marjory Leonard; Larry Irwin 
Subject: FW: Shleld 

Hello everyone 
Before I send this response to Council do you all agree with Dave's comments? 
Thanks 
Ron 

--··· ·-----. ··- --- - -----
From: Dave Barrow [mailto:dave@bltconstruction.com] 
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 1:04 PM 
To: Ron Martin 

--------··· - . - ·· 
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Cc: pwaddefl@bltconstruction.com 
Subject: RE: Shield 

Ron 

CJI0006198 

--- ·- - - ----····-· ··-·.·---·- - :...._::.· _· ._. ·_ .. _ . _ . 

Ron this was brought up by us to Ed Houghton, Marjory Leonard, and Larry Irwin in a meeting at city hall way back before 
the building was being erected. The Aluminum shield was a topic at some meeting but was always an extra charge for this 
product. The cost was too high and they had said the vandalism was very low and did not think it an issue. We suggested 
doing the requirements in behind the fabric incase you wanted later but it just was not in the budget. We can still install but 
it is very costly now after the building is fin ished as we explained at the time. 

David Barrow 
Vice President 
BLT Construction Service Inc. 

Office: 416-755-2505 ext 35 
Fax: 416-755-9828 
dave@bltconstruction.com 

From: Ron Martin [mailto:rmartin@collinqwood.ca] 
sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 11:19 AM 
To: 'Dave Barrow' 
Cc: pwaddell@bltconstructjon.com 
Subject: Shield 

Hi Dave 
As a result of the recent vandalism at the pool I have been asked to comment on why there is no aluminum shield on the 
building as originally presented to Council. 
This was before I became involved with the project however I would appreciate any comments that you could provide as 
to when and why the shield was deleted. 
Thanks 
Ron 

Ron Martin, MAATO 
Deputy Chief Building Official 
Town of Collingwood 
Office: (705) 445-1030 ex. 3235 
Fax: (705) 445-9622 
rmartin@collingwood.ca 
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Cc: pwaddell@bltconstructiori.com 
Subject: RE: Shield 

Ron 

CJI0006198 
.......... · .... . .. '..!·:-. -

Ron this was brought up by us to Ed Houghton, Marjory Leonard, and Larry Irwin in a meeting at city hall way back before 
the building was being erected. The Aluminum shield was a topic at some meeting but was always an extra charge for this 
product. The cost was too high and they had said the vandalism was very low and did not think it an issue. We suggested 
doing the requirements in behind the fabric incase you wanted later but it just was not in the budget. We can still install but 
it is very costly now after the building is finished as we explained at the time. 

David Barrow 
Vice President 
BLT Construction Service Inc. 

Office: 416-755-2505 ext 35 
Fax: 416-755-9828 
dave@bltconstruction.com 

From: Ron Martin [mailto:rmartin@collinqwood.ca] 
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 11:19 AM 
To: 'Dave Barrow' 
Cc: pwaddell@bltconstruction.com 
Subject: Shield 

Hi Dave 
As a result of the recent vandalism at the pool I have been asked to comment on why there is no aluminum shield on the 
building as originally presented to Council. 
This was before I became involved with the project however I would appreciate any comments that you could provide as 
to when and why the shield was deleted. 
Thanks 

Ron 

Ron Martin, MAATO 
Deputy Chief Building Official 
Town of Collingwood 
Office: (705) 445-1030 ex. 3235 
Fax: (705) 445-9622 
rmartin@collingwood.ca 

/ 
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